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The initial risk screening level (IRSL) for cadmium is 0.0006 µg/m3 (annual averaging time) 
based on the Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA’s) inhalation unit risk, 0.0018 per µg/m3 

(EPA 1992, MDNR 1992).  The IRSL and secondary risk screening level (SRSL) were 
established by the Air Quality Division on June 4, 1992.    
 
EPA used an epidemiological study on occupational exposures to cadmium and associated 
increased incidence of lung, trachea and bronchus cancers (Thun et al., 1985 found in EPA, 
1992).The IRSL and SRSL are calculated as shown in Equations 1 and 2. 
 
 Equation 1. 

𝐼𝑅𝑆𝐿 =
1 𝑥 10−6

𝑢𝑛𝑖𝑡 𝑟𝑖𝑠𝑘 𝑒𝑠𝑡𝑖𝑚𝑎𝑡𝑒
=

1 𝑥 10−6

0.0018
µg
m3

 

= 0.00056
µg

m3
 ≈ 0.0006 

µg

m3
 

 
Equation 2. 
   

𝑆𝑅𝑆𝐿 =
1 𝑥 10−5

𝑢𝑛𝑖𝑡 𝑟𝑖𝑠𝑘 𝑒𝑠𝑡𝑖𝑚𝑎𝑡𝑒
=

1 𝑥 10−5

0.0018
µg
m3

 

= 0.0056
µg

m3
≈ 0.006 

µg

m3
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June 4, 1992 

 

 

TO: Cadmium file (CAS # 7440-43-9) 

 

FROM: Gary Butterfield 

 

SUBJECT: Update of IRSL 

 

 

The IRSL and SRSL for cadmium of 0.00056 and 0.0056 µg/m3, respectively, are 

based on a slope factor calculated by EPA from epidemiology data. AQD 

continues to rely on EPA’s evaluation and expertise when the development of a 

slope factor is from epidemiology data. 

 

A review of new data since EPA completed its calculation of the slope factor 

(in Jan 1986) is appropriate and should be conducted at the earliest 

convenient date. 

 


